Michel Point Cottage Owners Association 

AGM July 3rd, 2016

52 people present.

Cabins represented: Spence, Hanson, Reynish, King, Nichol, Hinz, R Neufeld, A Neufeld, Sparks, Reiter, Giesbrecht Blair, R Epp, K Epp, B Yahn, Chambers, Armstrong, Chamberlain, A Dobrosky, G Dobrosky, Erhart, Groves, Neudorf, Goertzen, Hopkins, McLellan, Nett, Sedger, Steinhauer, McHague, Kuntz, Dueck, Robinson.  

Roger Epp wanted to remind everyone to pay their fees without being asked.

Tom Spence moved the adoption of the agenda.  Seconded by Donna Yahn.  Carried

2015 minutes were read and adopted by Searl Reynish, seconded by Don Sparks, carried.

Financial statements were adopted by Tom Spence, seconded by Randy Nett. Carried.

Business review -

Landfill – people need to monitor what goes into burn pile.  If things keep on getting put in that shouldn't be, we might need to have a locked gate.

Dock – parking issues.  Jim Nickel suggested more signage, we probably need one that says no mooring on the dock.  Exec will talk to Darcy about whether he is considering putting in his own dock.  Also could use new ramps, exec will look into it. Bev Hinz suggested that we get a life preserver put on the dock.  Also, people need to remember that anyone coming in has priority over people going out, especially in rough water.  A dock info sheet will be made up and given to Chad and Darcy to give to their clients.

Lagoon – August long weekend clean up.  Pancake breakfast after.

Gravel pile – it has not been a financially successful endeavor.  7 voted yes to getting more, 8 voted no.  Exec will look into.

Water System 
If we use over 18 cubic meters of water per day we deal with Water Security Agency (water treatment plant, full time employee, etc)

If we use under 18 cubic meters per day we deal with Sask Health.

After metering all last summer we were using about 22 cubic meters per day.  Eric and Rick Pope got everyone who was here the day after May long to not use water for two hours and we used about 1 cubic meter in that time.  As we suspected, there are lots of leaks in the line, which, if fixed should keep us well under the 18 cubic meters per day.  The cost of fixing our lines would be about $8000 if we use volunteer labor.

Sask Health regulations say that if we have the ability to provide water to more than 15 cabins, we need to provide potable water.  To do that, we will need to chlorinate our water from the well.  The quote that we got was about $4100 plus taxes for the system if we install it ourselves and extra for them to come and get it up and running.  We would probably need a bigger well shed, but that can be paid for out of our Northern Municipal Services account so won't have to come out of our revenue account.  The water from the well has some iron in it and as soon as we chlorinate it, the water will be brown. The cost of removing the iron at the well site is prohibitively expensive so each cabin owner would likely be responsible for this themselves if they want to do it.  

The executive feels that we can repair, replace the water lines and chlorinate the well for under $15,000 if the community votes to do this.  If the vote is no, the well will have to be down to one spigot and everyone will be responsible for their own water. 

Herman Erhart moved that we keep the well and water system and upgrade to meet necessary requirements, seconded by Bill King.  Ballot vote was 28 yes, 5 no.  Exec will commence with doing the necessary work.

Fire Smart – a big thanks to Chad Robinson for initiating this.  There is still a lot of wood in the bush that people should get for firewood.  Ken Steinhauer and Bev Hinz attended a 2 day Fire Smart Conference this winter.  They have a lot of info about fire smarting our cabins, which people can get from them.  Also, Chandra will put it on the web site.  

Marv Hanson moves that the association write a letter to Sask Power that they have an audit to identify and remove the dead trees in subdivision that constitute  a fire hazard.  Seconded by Russ Neufeld

Fire Wagon training – Monday July 4, at 10:00 am

Website and logging – Chandra

Nothing is being done with logging here this year and until Sakaw has been in contact with us, the government will not give them permission to log.  The Stop Logging Committee would like everyone to go on the Michel Point web site and fill out the survey before July 15th so that they know the direction the community would like them to go.

New Business

Diane Giesbrecht and Judy King passed away this past year.  Our condolences to their families.

There has been a lot of complaints about the speed on the roads by vehicles and quads.  The signs about children playing will be put up, if that doesn't work, we may have to put up speed bumps.

Fire works – please do it at the beach, we don't need any fire hazards.

Snow removal – Dept of Highways says to contact them in the fall and they will do it for us for a fee.  

Calcium Chloride – Bev found a tank for $250 which we could convert to do it ourselves.  Ross Blair moves that we explore the use of calcium chloride to apply to our streets ourselves.  Seconded by Randy Nett.  Carried

Russ Neufeld has an AED in his truck to use if someone needs it.  John Groves has one in his water shed and Arnie and Karen Dobrosky have one in their boat.  Mackenzie Dorosher is certified in AED use.  

Elections

expired – Chad Robinson, Eric Dueck, Trina Chamberlain

Chad, Eric and Dennis McKague were nominated, Bev Hinz moved nominations cease, seconded by Roger Epp,  carried.

Next AGM July 2, 2017

Adjourned
